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August 7, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will extend for six months the existing moratorium on the establishment or location of medical marijuana dispensaries and collective gardens in unincorporated King County.  
In December 2013 the Council adopted Ordinance 17726, which imposed a twelve month moratorium on the establishment or location of marijuana dispensaries and collective gardens in unincorporated King County.  This moratorium will expire on December 16, 2014.  

The Legislature is expected to reconcile the recreational and medical marijuana regulatory systems in the upcoming 2015 Legislative Session.  State regulations governing the licensing, production, processing and retailing of medical marijuana will inform King County's actions on zoning, enforcement, public health and other issues.  Continuing the moratorium will provide an opportunity for state action and allow the County to update its codes appropriately.
The King County Strategic Plan calls for supporting safe communities and ensuring a fair and accessible justice system, as well as protecting and restoring water quality, biodiversity, open space, and ecosystems.  Extension of the moratorium on establishment or location of medical marijuana dispensaries and collective gardens provides time for state action to address a virtually unregulated system of growing and distributing medical marijuana.
In accordance with KCC 20.18.110, the medical marijuana moratorium renewal ordinance must be advertised in a newspaper of general circulation at least thirty days before the Council's public hearing.  Under KCC 20.18.150 and RCW 36.70A.l06, within ten days of adoption, the Council must transmit the medical marijuana moratorium renewal ordinance to the state and provide published notice in the official county newspaper.  
A Determination of Non-Significance (DNS) is being prepared and will be issued; the appeal period will be completed in advance of any action by the King County Council.  

This action is categorically exempt under SEPA, WAC 197-11-800(19). 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County appropriately address the location of medical marijuana facilities, and enforcement issues, in our communities.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0382.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


John Starbard, Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review 
